
REPORT - 1st VDG Daryl Porter, D1 Cab. Meeting 1/22/12 Cross Plains  
 
My 1st Vice District Governor duties since the 10/16/11 Cab. Meeting 
included: Attendance at 2012 Dist. Convention & program meetings, 
several Zone Meetings, Cuba City Lioness anniversary, by-monthly articles 
for our Dist. page in the WI Lion newsletter, a CEP meeting, attending the 
Monroe Lions Christmas party and the B2 Dist. Conv. in Green Bay to hear 
ID Ted Reiver from Conn.who will be our 2013 Dist. Conv. International 
guest. 
 
Plans following this Cab. meeting include attending several more Dist. 
Conv. meetings, completing Region 1 & 3 Zone meetings, more articles for 
the state newsletter, the Stoughton Lioness anniversary, several Lions 
Club fund raisers and the Communicate Like a Leader training session. 
 
 
REPORT - Lions Club Extension, 1/22/12 Cross Plains Cab. Meeting. 
1st VDG Daryl Porter 
 
My Club Extension work continued concentrating on Clinton, WI.   We used 
local news releases, posters as well as invitations by phone, mail & email.   
The first informational meeting was held on Dec. 8th with 11 prospective 
men & women attending with PDG Rick Daluge presenting an interesting 
power point orientation with several Guiding Lions/Mentors from the 
sponsoring Beloit Noon Lions participating.  A 2nd meeting was held in 
Clinton on Jan. 3rd with DG Neil presenting a very interesting story about 
Lions with members of both Beloit Noon & Evening Lions present.  
Although the turn out was disappointing for the 2nd meeting, applications 
for 4 new Charter Lions were received.  Increased recruiting will precede 
the next meeting planned for 1/30. 
 
We're also still interested in future Lions Clubs for the following areas:  
Orfordville, South Wayne, Blanchardville, Barneveld, Rio & Fall River.  
Those areas seem to be good possible sites plus there may be potential  at 
Epic Software. & Edgewood College.  Ideas for these or other areas where 
we might organize a new Regular Lions Club, Branch Club or Campus 
Club, please contact Lion Daryl.   
 


